DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: January 10, 2024

MEMBERS PRESENT: Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, Keith Bennett, Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Brett St. Clair, George Holt  
MINUTES:  December’s minutes were accepted
OLD BUSINESS:

Five Rivers Conservation Trust (5RCT) /Conservation Easement 

The Trust continues to work to secure an easement on a tract of land in town.  Five Rivers is accepting bids for the survey of the lot.  Rob Knight has asked the Commission for part of the funding members voted to provide in October.  The money will help cover the cost of the survey and title search.    

Trail development/Dunbarton Elementary School (DES) to Guinea Road
Drew Groves met with the DES Principal and the School Board on December 3rd.  Bow’s Superintendent of Schools also attended the meeting.  All agreed that the planned kiosk will be located at the trailhead itself, behind the school, and some distance from Robert Rogers Road.  Concerns were voiced regarding student and teacher safety.  The School Board will be contacting the School’s attorney to determine how much control it has to limit the public’s access to the parking lot and trail system during school hours.    
Drew Groves provided a map which showed the location of the Koerber trail as well as the DES-Zeller trail.  A second map of the conservation lands in town prompted a brief discussion of the feasibility of a “town wide” trail in the future.      

NEW BUSINESS:

Taylor easement monitored

Drew Groves contacted the current landowner, Rick Botnick, prior to walking the easement on the Kimball Road property.  Drew reported that a significant timber cut was done at some point after he monitored the property last year.  Margaret Watkins stated that the landowner is required to have a forestry plan in place and hire a licensed forester.  Drew will contact Mr. Botnick to confirm that these stipulations are being met.  Drew filed the monitoring report with the Society for the Protection of NH Forests.     
NEXT MEETING: February 14, 2024, 6 PM 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

